
MISSION STATEMENT 
 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church is 
a Christian community 
 

 Gathered by God, 
 

  Living in grace, 
 

   Called to love  
   and serve. 
 

We do this through: 

Worship – Meeting Christ in 
Word and sacraments 

Hospitality – Welcoming all 
people into worship and 
fellowship 

Congregational Life – 
Nurturing the community of 
faith through faith formation, 
spiritual growth, building 
relationships, and caring for 
one another 

Faith in Action – Spreading 
God’s love through Word and 
service in the community and 
world 

 Trinity Lutheran 

PARISH NOTICES 

March 20, 2016 

201 N. Washington Street 

Valparaiso, IN 46383-4797 

 (219) 462-9624 

trinity@tlcvalpo.com 

www.tlcvalpo.com 

 Today at Trinity   
 

Sunday, March 20, 2016 
 8:00 AM PALM SUNDAY - HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  
 9:15 AM FELLOWSHIP TIME 
 10:45 AM PALM SUNDAY - HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE 
 6:00 PM “BECOMING TRINITY” – FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

 Opportunities This Week at Trinity 
 

Tuesday, March 22, 2016 
 7:00 PM LENTEN YOGA – FELLOWSHIP HALL  
 

Wednesday, March 23, 2016 
 12:00 PM PARISH NOTICES DEADLINE 
 6:45 PM HANDBELL CHOIR REHEARSAL – ROOM 103 
 7:15 PM ADULT CHOIR REHEARSAL – CHOIR ROOM 
 

Thursday, March 24, 2016 
 6:30 PM MAUNDY THURSDAY - HOLY COMMUNION –  
  NAVE  
 

Friday, March 25, 2016 
 6:30 PM SOLEMN LITURGY OF GOOD FRIDAY – NAVE 
 

Saturday, March 26, 2016 
 6:00 PM JOYFUL NOISE! REHEARSAL 
 6:30 PM VIGIL OF EASTER  - HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE 
 

Sunday, March 27, 2016 
 8:00 AM EASTER - FESTIVAL HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE 
 9:15 AM EASTER BREAKFAST 
 10:45 AM EASTER - FESTIVAL HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE 

“Becoming Trinity” 
 

March 20 

HOLY COMMUNION 
INSTRUCTION 

 

April 9, 16, & 23 
4:00- 5:00 PM 

 



“Becoming Trinity” ------   
Interested in becoming a member of Trinity? 
 

Please join us for the remaining session of orientation. Come 
and fellowship with current members and Pastor Leitzke, dis-
cuss selected scripture passages, and learn what it means to be 
“Gathered by God, living in grace, and called to love and 
serve.” 
 

Join us for the last Sunday evening from 6-8 PM, March  20th. 
Dinner will be provided! 
 

You will be officially received into the community at the Easter 
Vigil service on March 26th.  

Holy Communion Instruction 
 

Trinity welcomes and encourages all who are baptized to re-
ceive Holy Communion whenever it is offered. This spring, we 
will offer instruction in Holy Communion. Classes will be: 
 

SATURDAYS, APRIL 9, 16, & 23 
4:00 - 5:00 PM 

 

Classes are open to children, whether they do not already 
commune or do commune but have never had any instruction. 
 

Please contact Pastor Tim if you have any questions or know a 
young one who you would like to bring.  
 

(219) 462-9624  • prtim@tlcvalpo.com 

Opportunity  
to Serve 

 

Saturday Evening 
Meals Needed 

 

The open arms wom-
en’s shelter has under-
gone some really posi-
tive change. Women 
can now go to a central 
location, rooms at Hous-
ing Opportunities at 
2001 North Calumet 
Ave. The women no 
longer need to move 
from church to church 
each night. Thanks to 
Dayspring Women’s 
Shelter, women can re-
ceive counseling and 
other services to assist 
them. 
 

Our new role is to pro-
vide Saturday evening 
meals. We are told how 
many people to prepare 
for, and we deliver a 
meal to the Housing 
Opportunities location 
by 6:15 on Saturday. A 
sign-up sheet for meal 
makers hangs on the 
bulletin board in the 
foyer here at Trinity. If 
you can, sign up to pre-
pare a meal. If you need 
help with the details, 
contact:  
 

MIKE DELLIQUADRI 
(219) 508-4422 

We give thanks and praise to God for  
 

Dylan Daniel Glickauf 

Layla Marlies Glickauf 

Milo Adler John Glickauf 
 

who will be baptized at the  
Vigil of Easter 

 

Their parents are Daniel & Emily Glickauf. 

mailto:prtim@tlcvalpo.com


Prayer Requests 
For the Parish: 

 

THOSE IN NEED: 
 

Sandi Anderson 

Wandalee Blair 

Brandon Brkljac 

Paul & Lauren Mache 

Eden Preston 

Lois Stanley 

Rachel Swanson 

Susan Swanson 

Margaret Vondorkovich 
 

AVALON SPRINGS:  
 

Eva Kingston 
 

PINES VILLAGE:  
 

Eva Jane Fryer 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 
 

Marsha Larry & Ann Baas 

Linda (sister) Barbara Pearson 

Garlan (brother-in-law) Barbara Pearson 

Kendall  Barb Herzinger 

Jim (cousin) Larry & Ann Baas 

Daisy (aunt) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Raymond  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Carole Sue (cousin) Sand & Charles Anderson 

Marge (mother) Barb Herzinger 

Bethany Amy Parsons 

Amy Amy Parsons 

Audrey (cousin) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Mike (father) Matt & Karen Hernes 

Crocker family Christine Cawby 

Brian  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Carrie (niece) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Randy  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Janet (sister) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Bob (brother) Richard & Vel Schultz 

For Friends & Family  

Names will appear for approxi-
mately one month. If you wish a 
name “renewed,” please call (219) 
462-9624 before noon on Wednes-
day for Sunday’s parish notices. 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 
 

Tom Richard & Vel Schultz 

Jerrie Bob & Edith Young 

Les (father) Jennifer Hora & Craig Heisel 

Michael Susan Swanson 

David & family Christine Cawby 

Arlene & family Christine Cawby 

Brandon (brother-in-law) Matt & Karen Hernes 

Carol (sister) Annamae Wheeland 

Barb Annamae Wheeland 

Kathy  Annamae Wheeland 

Roger 

Betsy  

Barbara 

Josephine   

Thomas (grandson) George Reichler 

Samantha (daughter) Susan Swanson 

Trevor (son) Susan Swanson 

Bessie Lori  

 

An updated Prayer List will begin April 2016. Please contact the office with any  
prayer request names to be added or kept on the lists for parish and friends & family. Thank you. 

--------  Spring Is Here: Must Be Cookie Season! -------- 
 

Again this spring, Trinity 
members Tom Muchesko and 
Eddie Cooper are training to 
participate in the Kairos pris-
on ministry retreat at the In-
diana State Prison in Michi-
gan City April 21-24. Trinity 
families are asked to support 
the Kairos program by 
providing each of our two 
volunteers with 200 dozen 
cookies, by signing up to be 
part of the weekend prayer 
chain, and by offering our 
own prayerful encourage-
ment for the work of Kairos. 
 

Beginning Sunday, March 20, 
a sign-up board for home 

cookie baking will appear in 
the foyer at Trinity. Recipes 
and instructions for baking 
cookies and packaging (ISP 
guidelines must be followed), 
along with plastic bags for 
packing, will be provided. 
Cookies can be dropped off 
at the church through 
Wednesday, April 20. 
 

On Saturday, April 9, from 
9:00 am until 1:00 pm, church 
members will gather in the 
Fellowship kitchen to bake an 
additional 50 dozen cookies 
to add to our total. The two 
Kairos volunteers will be on 
hand to bake and to discuss 

the Kairos ministry. All mem-
bers are invited to partici-
pate. Call (219) 464-2151 for 
more information. 
 

The Kairos ministry team 
offers a never ending supply 
of chocolate chip cookies to 
incarcerated men during the 
weekend retreat. These 
cookies serve as a welcomed 
treat, and they also symbol-
ize the freely given, never 
ending love of Christ whose 
forgiving and redemptive 
grace surrounds all of us. 



Are you a  
Thrivent Member? 

Did you know  
that every  

Thrivent member  
can apply for  
$250 Thrivent  

Action Team funds 
twice a year?  

 

HOW IT WORKS: 
 

Think about an unmet 
need in your community 
and how you could help. 
Apply to lead your volun-
teer team in a one-time 
fundraiser, service activi-
ty, or educational event 
that can be completed 
within 90 days. Once 
your project is approved, 
you'll receive a Thrivent 
Action Kit including: Pro-
motional banner, Invita-
tions and thank you 
cards, Thrivent Action 
Team T-shirts, and a $250 
Community Impact Card 
you can use as seed mon-
ey to purchase project 
supplies and create pro-
motional materials.  

 

Search for  
Thrivent Action Teams on 

 Thrivent.com  
for more information  

and to apply. Ask Karen 
Hernes if you need ideas 
how to use your funds!  

Attention all Facebook Enthusiasts! 

 

This is a reminder that Trinity Lutheran Church has a Facebook 
page that you can ‘friend.’ We will be posting more of our up-
coming events on this social media. Things like Adult Forum 
topics, yoga and Zumba classes, Holden Evening Prayer, game 
night, etc. Please take a moment to share these opportunities 
with your FB friends. You can also turn on notifications from 
TLC so that you don't miss a thing. Let us share our light and 
love in our community. 

The Hospitality Team 

Have you noticed all of the great Health Minis-
try activities going on over the winter? Are you 
interested in helping to continue this im-

portant mission of Health Ministry…to promote health and 
wholeness of body, mind, and spirit in the faith community of 
Trinity Lutheran Church? We would love to keep the momen-
tum going, but we need YOUR help. Anyone who shares this 
passion for promoting wellness is welcome to join us ----- you do 
not need to be a health care professional to join Health Minis-
try. Contact Parish Nurses Karen or Nan at nurse@tlcvalpo.com 
or leave us a message at (219) 462-9624. 

 

BLOOD PRESSURE CHECKS will be done between 
services on Sunday, March 20, outside the Fellow-
ship Hall. High blood pressure is known as the 

“silent killer” because there are often no signs or symptoms 
even though it may be damaging blood vessels and other body 
organs. Stop by for this simple painless screening!  
 

¢¦9{5!¸ ¸hD! /[!{{9{ – March 22 in the Fellowship Hall at 
7:00 PM. Suggested donation: $3. Invite your friends and bring 
along kids who would enjoy the quiet practice of yoga!  
 

We are taking a break from Zumba and will take a break after 
the March 22nd Yoga class, but stay tuned for more spring and 
summer fitness activities from Health Ministry! In the mean-
time, consider getting outside to walk in this great spring 
weather, and sign up for the local RINGING IN THE SPRING, 5K 
& 10K Run & Walk on SATURDAY, APRIL 2 at 9AM at the VAL-
PARAISO FAMILY YMCA.  
 

We will continue the wellness “conversation” on our bulletin 
board in the foyer. Please stop by and pick up some ideas about 
how to incorporate more fruits & veggies into your diet and 
more physical activity into your day!  



 

Going through a tough 
time – emotionally  

or spiritually?  
 

Struggling with a  
crisis in life or simply 

feeling down? 
 

Do you have a friend, 
neighbor, co-worker, or 

relative, who is going 
through a tough time?   

 

Consider letting a Stephen 
Minister help. A Stephen 
Minister is a member of our 
congregation who is 
trained to listen, care, en-
courage, pray, and walk 
alongside you during diffi-
cult times. It’s confidential, 
free, and very helpful.    
 

For information or to ar-
range to have someone to 
walk your journey with 
you, or to learn how you 
can help your friend to re-
ceive care, please contact:  
 

GEORGE REICHLER 
(219) 477-2080 

yawlwatchthis@msn.com 
 

ANN BAAS 
(219) 476-2926 

annlbaas@gmail.com 
 

DIANE MARTEN 
(219) 395-6202 

diane.marten@valpo.edu 

Christian Food Pantry 
 

By the end of February, the pantry had served 
197 families which provided food for 472 people. 

Sign-up for Easter hams is in the works and menu items will be 
offered to those who wish to have them. A very generous 
amount of greatly appreciated food items has been delivered 
to the pantry this month which is unusual for this time of year. 
Because the budget and  recent generous monetary donations 
allow, a choice of margarine or cheese is now offered. Eggs are 
again being offered as well. Bathroom tissue, facial tissue, bar 
soap, and toothbrushes are always appreciated. Laundry and 
dish soaps are regularly requested. A volunteer ‘team’ daily 
picks up donated bakery items from Strack’s on Calumet. These 
are ‘hot’ items that are chosen quickly along with the sliced 
bread when it is available. A big THANK YOU goes out to all 
who continue to generously support the pantry with donations 
of food, personal and cleaning items, time, energy, and money. 
The pantry could not serve as well and as regularly without 
your help!!!! 

 Thank you for caring and sharing,  
 

Nan, Anne and Sharon 

From the Deaconess… 
 

Confirmation and youth meetings will  resume on April 3. 
 

It's time to start collecting items for the College Care Packag-
es which will be mailed the first week of April. If you have items 
to donate, please place them in the box which is located in the 
foyer. Donations may include, gum, candy, mints, small bags of 
chips, homemade cookies or rice crispy bars, pens, pencils, gift 
cards to food places, crossword puzzle books, etc. See Deacon-
ess Barb if you have any questions. 
 

Please sign up to bring something to the Easter Break-
fast which will be Sunday, March 27, at 9:15 AM in Fellowship 
Hall. This event is a fundraiser hosted by the youth to defray 
costs for the Mission Trip. We will be serving breakfast casse-
roles, fruit, and pastries along with beverages. There is a sign-up 
sheet on the table in the foyer and on the bulletin board in the 
Fellowship Hall. Thank you for your help! 
 

Any questions, contact Deaconess Barb at:  
 

(219) 462-9624, ext. 4 • bherzinger@tlcvalpo.com 



 

MARCH 20  - No Adult Forum 
Palm Sunday, spring break 
 

MARCH 27 - No Adult Forum 
Easter Sunday, spring break 
 

APRIL 3 - Come to Adult Forum to learn about SALT (Social Ac-
tion Leadership Team) which is a social justice ministry at Val-
paraiso University where students come together to share the 
Christian call to be the "salt of the earth" (Matt. 5:13). Sara 
Manning, VU student and TLC choir member, will help lead this 
informative session. 
 

APRIL 10 - Intergenerational Sunday - No Adult Forum 
 

APRIL 17 - Adult Forum will welcome James Cooper to talk 
about a disability rights group he formed called 3-D ----- Disabili-
ties and Disorders with Dignity. When Cooper was a young boy 
he was diagnosed with Duchenne muscular dystrophy and as 
an adult must use a wheel chair for mobility, but he has not let 
his condition define him. He is involved in social justice issues 
and wants to make life better for people with disabilities. He 
and his organization strive to make people aware of their own 
prejudices against disabled people. Cooper wants to use his 
gifts and his life experiences to teach others to be positive and 
to strive for their highest potential in life. Mary Jo Nuland will 
join Mr. Cooper in providing information about the 3-D organi-
zation and in our discussion. Everyone is welcome to come to 
Adult Forum. 

Jane Schreiner, Norm and Pat Hellmers 

Come & Celebrate  

With Us  
Saturday, March 26  

6:30 PM  
for the  

 

Vigil of Easter 
 

Following the service 

we will gather to 
rejoice and break  

the fast together in 

a time of fellowship.  
Cake & punch and  

wine & cheese will 
be served.  

Please plan to join us! 

Trinity Directory Assistance 
 

The Hospitality Team and Kirsten Renehan (photographer), 
are moving ahead on plans for a new Trinity photo directo-
ry. However, the Hospitality Team could use some help in 
contacting people who have not yet had their picture taken 
and/or who have not completed the gray information 
sheets. We will be contacting people either by telephone or 
by email and it would make the work go more quickly if we 
had some volunteers to help with this part of the project. If 
you feel this is something you can do, please contact Pat 
Hellmers. We will have a training session for those who 
agree to help. Thank you very much. 

The Hospitality Team 

             Give and  
    Take 
           to Perform 

 

MAY 8, 2016 
2:00 PM 

FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

Come hear an eclectic  
mix of great music from 
Paul Simon and James 

Taylor to Irish folk songs 
and jazz standards. The 

performance will feature 
a surprise cameo as well. 

 

Admission is free, but a 
free will offering will be 
taken for a local cause. 



Looking for a way to 
grow in your sense of 
faith and community? 

Looking to cultivate your relationship with 
God and with your friends in Christ? Looking 
for a meal on a Friday night? 
 

On April 29 at 6:00 PM, Trinity holds its first 
Trinity Round Robin. Modeled on (okay, pla-
giarized from) the LDA Round Robin meal, the 
Trinity Round Robin is a four course intergen-
erational potluck meal. Participants share ap-
petizers, salad, an entrée, and dessert, each 
time with different table mates. Faith conver-
sation topics are provided for each course. 
The theme for this first Round Robin is, fitting-
ly, New Things. It is a chance to nurture com-
munity here at Trinity.  
 

Please indicate your interest by signing up on 
the Big Board in the Welcome Center. As we 
get closer to April 29, a new signup for individ-
ual potluck items will appear.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact:  
 

PASTOR TIM (prtim@tlcvalpo.com or  
(219) 462-9624)  and/or  SARAH JOHNSON 
(sarahmarikojohnson@gmail.com). 

South Shore Orchestra Debuts Symphonic Voices on April 1 at 
Memorial Opera House opening its 12th season with a spirited 
celebration of voice and orchestra.  

 

Joining SSO and Maestro Troy Webdell in their first concert to-
gether will be the 125 member Northwest Indiana Symphony 
Chorus directed by Nancy Menk.  SSO and Northwest Indiana 
Symphony Chorus will perform Puccini’s Requiem Aeternam, 
and Antonio Vivaldi’s Gloria, which musically depicts the resur-
rection of Christ.  Soloists include Maura Janton Cock, Soprano 
and Jamie Caporizo, Mezzo Soprano. 
 

Also featured will be pianist Marvin Rosen performing Alan 
Hovhaness’ Janabar (Journey), which evokes liturgical images 
of other worlds through the plaintive chant of the piano, and 
trumpet and violin solos.  Marvin Rosen is also a Hovhaness 
scholar, and radio host/producer for Classical Discoveries in 
Princeton, NJ.  You can find more information about Mr. Rosen 
at http://www.classicaldiscoveries.org.  

Being the Church… Each Sunday, we  join 
together to worship, praise, and give thanks. 
Each of us is aware that our lives as people of 
God give us opportunities to be the Church eve-
ry day of the week. Here are opportunities to 
bring a Christian presence to activities going on 
in our community: 
 

Ɇ The Valparaiso Human Rights Council will 
hold its next meeting on Tuesday, March 22, 
at 5:30 PM at City Hall to discuss Valparai-
so's proposed Human Rights Ordinance. The 
meeting, led by Dr. Heath Carter, is open to 
the public and is an opportunity for us as 
God's people to help make Valparaiso the 
safest and most welcoming place we can.  

 

Ɇ LGBT, life-gets-better-together, a peer sup-
port group  for gay, lesbian, bisexual, 
transgender men, women, teen (w/parent 
permission), and questioning community 
members takes place Thursdays at 6:00 PM 
at the  Dayspring Counseling Center, 1005 N. 
Campbell Street. For more info, call (219) 
364-2732  or email rochse@pcfcc.org. 

MEMORIAL OPERA HOUSE 
 

FRIDAY, APRIL 1, 2016  
7:30 PM 

 
 

Adults: $21    
Seniors & Students with ID: $18 

 

Tickets online at  
https://tickets.mohlive.com/ 

 

For more information about South Shore  
Orchestra and future productions & events:  
southshoreorchestra.net/current-season/. 

mailto:prtim@tlcvalpo.com
http://www.classicaldiscoveries.org/
https://tickets.mohlive.com/
http://southshoreorchestra.net/current-season/


Worship Servers 

SERVICE  SATURDAY, MARCH 19 SATURDAY, MARCH 26 
  5:30 PM 5:30 PM  
 

Presiding Minister       The Rev. Dr.  The Rev. Dr.  
  Timothy A. Leitzke Timothy A. Leitzke 
 

SERVICE  SUNDAY, MARCH 20 SUNDAY, MARCH 27 
  8:00 AM & 10:45 AM 8:00 AM & 10:45 AM 
 

Presiding Minister  The Rev. Dr.  The Rev. Dr.  
  Timothy A. Leitzke Timothy A. Leitzke 
 

Minister of Music  Cheryl Dieter Cheryl Dieter 
 

Musicians 
  Congas  Ethan Preston Ethan Preston 
  EWI (Electronic Wind Inst.)   Harlan Bjornstad Harlan Bjornstad 
  Guitar  Paul Schreiner Paul Schreiner  
 

Choir 8:00 Handbell Choir Adult Choir 
 10:45 Adult Choir Adult Choir 
 

Acolyte 8:00 Ben Burow-Flak Tom Muchesko 
 10:45  Michael Lichtenberger Ethan Preston 
 

Assisting Minister 8:00 Barb Herzinger Paul Mache 
 10:45 Cynthia Breitinger Marty Swinehart 
 

Communion Assts. 8:00  Judy Phillips Karen Muchesko 
  Mark Maassel Donna Gierse 
  Marty Swinehart Bob Young 
 10:45  Greg Lichtenberger Lori Nettels 
  Laura Yokovich Martha Sass 
  Nan Paarlberg Chuck Anderson 
    

Greeters 8:00  Ann & Larry Baas Marilyn Hanson 
    Kandyce Hannon 
 10:45  Barb Pearson Lori Nettels 
    Len & Diann Ptacek 
 

Lectors 8:00   Mark Maassel Kandyce Hannon 
 10:45  Gloria Cornman Nicole Lee 
 

Ushers 8:00  David & Sam Burow-Flak Gary & Lene Behrens 
*offering only  Chuck Anderson Bob & Edith Young 
  Mark Levenhagen  
 10:45  Matt, Karen, Chrystal, Mike Renehan 
   & Valerie Hernes Chuck Anderson  
  Mike Renehan Nicole Lee 
    Eden Preston 
 

Secure Offering 8:00  David Burow-Flak Gary Behrens 
 10:45  Matt Hernes Mike Renehan 
 

Bread Baker    Erma Eichhorn Jan Blodget 
    Barb Pearson 
 

Altar Guild   Gloria Cornman Gloria Cornman 
  Elene Amundsen Elene Amundsen 
 

Fellowship Time  Jeff Lewis family Easter Breakfast   
  Marty Swinehart  

 
     Trinity Photo  
          Directory  
 

Thank you to those of 
you who have had your 
picture taken for the 
new Trinity photo direc-
tory. We will continue to 
take photographs, so if 
you have not had your 
picture taken yet, one of 
our photographers will 
be standing by the mail-
boxes for that purpose. 
Remember that you 
don’t have to “dress up” 
for your photograph 
since it is only a head and 
shoulders view and will 
probably be printed in 
black and white. 
 

In addition, we would 
like everyone to com-
plete one of the infor-
mation forms in the Par-
ish Notices so that we 
can have your correct 
information to include in 
the directory. This will 
also help us update our 
record-keeping software 
in the church office. 
 

If you have any questions or 
concerns, contact one of the 
Hospitality Team members:  

 

ANN BAAS 

JAN BLODGET 

PAT HELLMERS (CHAIR) 

KAY KIELPIKOWSKI 

TOM MUCHESKO 

TERRY PAARLBERG  

JUDY PHILLIPS 



STAFF 
 

Pastor 
THE REV. DR. TIMOTHY A. LEITZKE 
(443) 282-8680  (c) 
prtim@tlcvalpo.com  
 

Deaconess 
DEACONESS BARB HERZINGER 
(219) 561-3887 
deaconessbarb@comcast.net  
 

Minister of Music 
CHERYL E. DIETER 
(219) 242-0707 
cedieter@comcast.net 
 

Preschool Director 
NANCY J. MOSELEY 
(219) 531-9534 
nancyjmoseley@hotmail.com  

 

Administrative Assistant 
BETTY SERGENT 
(219) 462-9624 
bsergent@tlcvalpo.com 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL 
 

NORMAN R. AMUNDSEN 
(219) 462-2649 
nr_amundsen@yahoo.com 
  

President 
DAVID P. BUROW-FLAK 
(219) 465-5754 
dburowflak@gmail.com 
 

Secretary 
CHRISTINE CAWBY 
(219) 307-3432 
christine.cawby@gmail.com 
 

MICHAEL DELLIQUADRI 
(219) 464-2151 
mdelliqu@gmail.com 
 

ERMA EICHHORN 
(219) 462-0996  
dleich@comcast.net 
 

Financial Secretary 
MICHAEL J. KINSEY 
(317) 385-7259 
mandlk1@frontier.com 
 

Vice-President 
REBECCA L. LUTZ 
(219) 462-2660 
chlutz01@comcast.net 
 

PAUL MACHE 
(219) 728-1845 
paul_mache@yahoo.com 
 

Youth Representative 
MADI MAYERNIK 
(219) 241-9818  
hippolegs@hotmail.com 
  

THOMAS G. MUCHESKO 
(708) 209-8042 
muchesko@gmail.com 
 

PAUL M. PARSONS 
(312) 758-3812 
paulmparsons@gmail.com 
 

JANE K. SCHREINER 
(219) 462-0304 
janeschreiner@hotmail.com 
 

MARTIN R. SWINEHART 
(219) 462-7067 
mrs8578@aol.com 

 
Treasurer 
MICHAEL F. RENEHAN 
(219) 462-6061 

Key Financial Items 
And Attendance  

 

1.  Offerings for  
     General Operations: 

 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $3,874 $54,629 
 

2.  Benevolence sent to 
      IN/KY Synod: 

 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $387 $5,463 
 

3.  Attendance:  
 Last Week 

 179 
 

1. The offerings total for general 
fund excludes any designated 
or restricted gifts. 

2. Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
“tithing” congregation. We 
send the Indiana/Kentucky 
Synod 10% of our general fund 
offerings each week. 

3. Attendance at all services last 
week through last Sunday. 

Staff Office 
Schedule 
 

Pastor Tim’s office hours 
are Mondays 9:00 AM to 
noon, and Wednesdays & 
Thursdays noon to 2:00 
PM. Outside office hours, 
please call (219) 462-9624, 
ext. 3. 
 

Deaconess Barb’s office 
hours are Tuesdays and 
Thursdays 10:00 AM to 
noon and Wednesdays 
3:00-5:00 PM. Outside of 
office hours, Deaconess 
Barb may be reached at 
(219) 561-3887. 

Notice of 
Hospitalization 
 

Please notify the church 
office at (219) 462-9624 if 
you or a loved one is 
hospitalized and wishes a 
visit. Because of the 
HIPAA laws, that infor-
mation is not shared by 
the hospital. 


